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Joyous Kindergarten Program! 

The Kindergarten Holiday Program took place Tuesday evening, in front of a packed house 

in the Adams Gym. Family and friends were delighted as our youngest students sang songs 

from all over the world and explored holiday traditions from Germany, France, China, 

Mexico, and the U.S. Thank you to the teachers, students, and family members that made the 

evening a rousing success! 

 

Adams City Warriors Compete at State Finals 

The Adams City Warriors concluded their successful season last weekend with a fine 

performance at the State Finals at Bloomfield Hills High School. Highlights included a 

dramatic increase in their robot’s score from the regional to the state competition, and very 

positive reviews for their project. The project involved researching and proposing carbon-

negative alternatives to concrete for cities. Congratulations and great job Adams City 

Warriors! 

 

Adams Declared a Distinguished PLTW School! 

Adams Elementary was declared a Distinguished PLTW school. We received this honor as a 

result of the STEM studies that we have integrated into our Science curriculum for every 

grade level here at Adams. We look forward to seeing continued student growth as they 

enjoy their STEM studies, experiments, and processes.  

 

Construction Update 

The addition—our new gym, cafeteria, and stage/platform—is not ready for occupancy at 

this time, but we are still being told that we will be in the space beginning January 6. Stay 

tuned for more information in the new year! 

 

 

PTO Update: 

Thank you for making our SCRIP gift card sales a success!! The PTO made $400 to help 

with classroom needs. Look for another SCRIP sale in the spring!  

  

Our next PTO meeting is scheduled for January 6th at 6:00pm in the Art Room. We’ll start to 

talk about open committee spots, board positions and fundraising for the 2020/21 school 

year.    

  

Save the Date for COSI on Wheels! This interactive, hands on assembly is coming February 

18th! We’ll need several volunteers to make this event a success. More to come after the 

holiday break.  

 

 



Room Number Changes 

As previously announced, over break we will officially be changing the room numbers here 

at Adams. New state rules requiring all rooms, closets, and other spaces to be numbered in 

the same sequence led to the changes; no classrooms are moving, but the room numbers will 

be different. A list of the new classroom numbers is provided at the end of this newsletter for 

your convenience.  

 

Upcoming Events 

Dec 21 – Jan 5  Winter Break 

 

Mon, Jan 6   First day of school after Winter Break  

Mon, Jan 6, 6pm  PTO Meeting, Art Room 

Mon, Jan 20   No school for students (teacher PD day) 

 

We had a great week here at Adams, and we look forward to seeing you and your students in 

the new year. Have a wonderful holiday break! 

 

Educationally yours,  

Scott Cochran 
Principal 

 

 

Old 
Classroom # 

New 
Classroom # Teacher 

1 15 Curtis 

2 16 Griffin 

3 17 Warczynski 

4 25 Marchand 

5 26 Schultheis 

6 27 Washabaugh 

7 35 Kreusch 

8 36 Lipovsky 

9 37 Capua 

10 61 Florey 

11 62 Julien 

12 64 Zank 

13 65 Newton 

14 66 Westervelt 

15 73 DeGroat 

16 72 Kraut 

17 75 Price 

18 76 May 

19 77 Taylor 

20 78 Moe 

21 79 Holzheuer 
 


